GRANT PARK HIGH SCHOOL



Mr. J. Hutchison, Principal Mr. N. Falk, Vice-Principal Ms S. Williams, Vice-Principal 450 Nathaniel Street Winnipeg, Manitoba R3M 3E3 Phone: (204) 452-3112 Fax: (204) 477-5633 e-mail: grantpark@wsd1.org

www.winnipegsd.ca/schools/grantpark

May 26, 2023

Dear Parents/Guardians:

High School Exam Week will be taking place at Grant Park from June 16, 2023 to June 22, 2023. Grade 9 - 12 students will write their exams in the rooms and at the times scheduled on the attached chart. In-class instruction for all grade 9 - 12 courses will end on Thursday, June 15th.

Exams are scheduled in 2-hour time slots, unless otherwise noted, and will be written in the locations indicated. The maximum weighting of these exams has been set at:

- Grade 9 10%
- Grade 10 15%
- Grade 11 15%
- Grade 12 20 %

Grade 7 and 8 students will be following their regular timetables straight through the exam week.

Teachers will be preparing their classes for these summative assessments and reviewing strategies to support student success. Our Student Support Services Department will be augmenting in-class preparations with extra-curricular study skills sessions in June. Students who are not scheduled to write an exam are encouraged to attend school for resource support and to access study areas in our cafeteria and library.

Grant Park High School teachers will ensure that there is an opportunity for students to review their exam performance, on Thursday, /June 22^{nd} , to support goal setting.

Please review the exam timetable and notify your classroom teacher of any conflicts.

Regards.

J. Hutchison Principal

